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Western Bay Area Planning Board
5 Oct 16 
Minutes of the Meeting
Present
Sara Hayes (Chair) (SH)

Steve Adie – APB Regional Team (SA)

Julia Jenkins – APB Regional Team (JJ
Lisa Warlow – APB Regional Team (LW)
Rachel Evans – CCOS (RE) 
Caroline Dyer – WJEIC (CD)
Gareth Hopkins – PCC (GH)
Karen Ozatti – Service Provider Rep (KO)

Angela Davies – Service User and Carer Rep (AD)

Scott Lewis (Service User Rep) (SL)
Mike Catling – PHW (MC)
Grace Halfpenny – NPTCBC (GHP)
Teresa Mylan Rees – CCOS (TMR)
Mal Shears – CDAT (MS)

Sue Stone – CDAT (SS)

Sharon Miller – Primary Care Swansea (SM)

Sam Thomas – WG (ST)

Nicola Evans – WG (NE)

Supt Liane Bartlett – SWP (LB)

Debbie Osowicz – Probation (DO)


Apologies 
Angela Thomas – NPTCBC 
Jamie Harris (DrugAid) 
Becky Hancock – WCADA 

Zoe Wallace – 
Alex Williams – CCOS 

Hayley Evans – WG 

Joe Ruddy – SWP 

2.
New Board Members 
Introductions took place and apologies given. 
3.
Minutes from the Last meeting & Action Log 
The minutes from the last meeting were checked for accuracy and the following comments made:
· An amendment to pg. 2 – SA and MS were meeting in relation to the Needle Exchange. 

Action Log from 5 Oct 16

	Action
	Status
	Lead
	Deadline
	Comments 

	SA to email an update on the Section 33 Agreement when available.
	RED
	Steve Adie
	13 Dec 
	

	The Chair of the APB will discuss the issue of Health Board representation with SM outside of the meeting.  
	RED
	Sara Hayes     Sharon Miller
	13 Dec 
	

	RE to JJ to email her query so that it can be added onto the appropriate subgroups agenda.
	RED
	Rachel Evans   Julia Jenkins 
	13 Dec
	

	JJ to link in with SM around the Prison Health Improvement Board. 
	RED
	Julia Jenkins  Sharon Miller 
	13 Dec
	

	SM to take the Shared Care/Low Threshold Prescribing Service Options Paper to the Primary Communities Services management Board to be endorsed.  
	RED
	Sharon Miller 
	13 Dec
	

	SH & SM to meet outside of this meeting to discuss if a common proposal could be reach on the paper provided.
	RED
	Sara Hayes   Sharon Miller 
	13 Dec
	

	SM to confirm with SA the figures from the APB Analysis 31 Aug 16 so that a letter can be submitting to WG agreeing the proposals.
	RED
	Sharon Miller 
Steve Adie 
	13 Dec 
	

	APB Regional Team to research the costs associated with Translation costs and report on their findings in due course. 
	RED 
	APB Regional Team 
	Ongoing 
	

	APB Regional Team to investigate ways of funding the extended Dental Service in NPT as this is likely to be continued. 
	RED 
	APB Regional Team 
	Ongoing
	


4. 
Matters Arising not on the agenda 
There were no matters arising not on the agenda.

5.
Safeguarding
It was explained to the board that Safeguarding has been requested by the Western Bay Safeguarding Children Board and Adults Boards to be added to future APB agendas as a standard item and within the appropriate subgroups.  The agenda for this meeting has been amended and safeguarding has been included as a standard item on both the CYP&F subgroup and Adult Treatment Subgroups. 
Safeguarding is included in the monitoring visits that the Regional Team undertake and any issues will be fed back to the relevant Boards. 

6. 
Presentation CAMHS Service. 
A presentation from CAMHS was given and a question and answer session followed. 
It was highlighted that there is not a CAMHS service available in Swansea or NPT and a discussion took place around what happens to the children in those areas.  It was suggested that this discussion should be continued outside of the group. 

7. 
Section 33 Agreement
The Section 33 agreement DRAFT has not been signed off.  There was an Executive Group meeting held last week and in that meeting a request was made for another meeting to be held so that financial contributions can be discussed.  The Draft has been circulated and all comments have been received. The issues around funding need to be resolved before the agreement can be signed off.  This agreement determines the ability of the team to hold substance misuse contracts across Western Bay centrally and holds back the re-commissioning.  Further feedback is expecting over the next few weeks and SA will update the board via email. 

Action: SA to email an update on the Section 33 Agreement when available to the board. 
8.
Quarterly Report – Quarter 1 (Apr – Jun 16)
· This is based on the work of the APB Regional Team which will be collated to provide an annual report at the end of the year.  Within this document feedback from sub groups is included as well as the KPI’s.  It has been reported in the past that KPI’s 1 and 5 have been problematic, but at the end of August they had improved as none were in the red. A thank you was extended to the Service Providers for all of the work that has been done into reducing the gaps in the PARIS data.  
· A meeting was held with WG to discuss the way that the KPI’s and been measured and reported.  WG agreed for a working subgroup to be formed to look at this in more detail and they will meet shortly.  
· The sub groups have all been working on their own work plans bringing more structure with their work going forward.  

· The current budget position is also within the report as a standard item. 
· Risk Register is showing signs of improvement although it has been mentioned by WG that there is the lack of a regular Health Board Representative and this needs to be reflected within the Register which has been amended accordingly.  It is essential for the health board to attend both the APB and Executive meetings for decision/recommendation making.  It was requested that either WG/the Chair of the APB to write to the Health Board to secure attendance at the meetings.  
Action: The Chair of the APB will discuss the issue of Health Board representation with SM outside of the meeting.  
· A brief update from the HR Group was given and that they are working with the compendium and turning this into a working plan for the group.  A meeting has taken place where the lack of pharmacy provision in Swansea was discussed.  A further £15,000 has been given for Naxolone from WG although the projected expenditure is more towards £22,000 so ways of meeting this short fall is currently being looked at. 

· There have been four DRD meetings, reviewing potentially 24 cases where they seem to show the same well known O/D causes, such as not known to services, poly drug using etc.

· A letter from the Coroner for Swansea/NPT BCU confirms that he has now signed the MOU.   
· A query was raised about the Medically Supervised Self Injecting Centres and it was explained that there will be a presentation at the next APB meeting in Dec 16. 
· It was also queried if there was any work ongoing around the welfare of prisoner’s and it was agreed that this is an area that needs to be looked at. It was requested for RE to email JJ with her exact query so that it can be added to the appropriate subgroup’s agenda. 
Action: RE to JJ to email her query around the welfare of prisoners so that it can be added onto the appropriate subgroups agenda. 
· There is a Prison Health Improvement Board in Swansea and it was suggested that this could be used as link. 
Action: JJ to link in with SM around the Prison Health Improvement Board. 
9. 
Capital Bids - Update
It was explained that WG have changed their process for Capital Bids to one round of bidding taking place in June.  There were five bids put forward and all were successful.  
10.  
Share Care/Low Threshold Prescribing Service - Options
At the last APB Meeting the report had been talked about but had not been seen.  This has now been circulated and feedback has been received.  The report has been amended and looks at Prescribing Service Modules across Western Bay Area, showing a number of options for changing service delivery. Out of the 8 options provided within the report it was thought that option 2 and 7 were the most sustainable.  

· Option 2 was to increase the number of GP offering Shared Care. 
· Option 7 was to commission a low threshold prescribing service. 

It was requested for the APB support and recommend that the ABMU health board explores the following recommendations:-
· To expand the GP Shared Care Scheme across the WB area either by added extra GPs or increasing number of places available with extra clinics. 
· Alcohol Treatment to be added into the GP Shared Care Scheme. 

· Explore the possibility of a creating a new Low Threshold Prescribing service to operate across WB providing both alcohol and drug prescribing services. 

It was explained that SM would have to take the paper to the Primary Communities Services Management Board to be discussed. 
Action: SM to take the Shared Care/Low Threshold Prescribing Service Options Paper to the Primary Communities Services management Board to be endorsed.  
Discussions took place around whether the report could be included within the HB’s IMTP – these proposals would need to show overall savings in other areas by investing in the above options, but the deadline for this would be Monday (3 working days’ time).  SH and SM are to discuss this outside of the meeting to see if a common proposal could be agreed but this probably would not be before Monday. 

Action: SH & SM to meet outside of this meeting to discuss if a common proposal could be reach on the paper provided. 

The above proposals were supported by the Area Planning Board. 
11. 
Recommissioning 
The Section 33 agreement has still not been signed off and this affects recommission.  A DRAFT paper has been created by the APB Regional Team but will not be released until the Section 33 has been agreed.  The Draft paper was taken to the Executive Meeting, and an outline of the proposal was given.  Therefore services will be rolled over but the APB Regional Team would want to start the commissioning process early next year, for newly commissioned services to be in place by April 18.   

12.
Dual Diagnosis Joint Delivery Plan
The Dual Diagnosis Joint Delivery Plan was discussed at the last APB and WG requested a joint approach between APB and Mental Health partnerships to produce an action plan to meet this.  SS is the substance misused lead and Dr Clementine Maddock is the Mental Health lead.  A working group has completed a work plan and is waiting to be submitted WG.  The APB need to approve this work plan before submitting.  It is has already been approved by the Local Mental Health Partnership Board.   The APB approved the Dual Diagnosis Joint Delivery Plan. 
13.
Mental Health Crisis Concordat
This paper has been circulated for information and awareness purposes. 

14. 
Service User & Carers Update
· The Service Users & Carers leaflet will cost £500 to be printed but there are still some more amendments that need to be done.  

· SL is planning an event in December for E2E.  

· The Chair of E2E is now working for DrugAid.

· Safeguarding Training will be delivered at the end of October 16 at Celtic Court.

· There is going to be meeting to discuss monitoring meetings with service users and to develop draft work plan.
· SL is the chair of AWSUM and a workshop has been held to discuss a work plan. A meeting will be held with APB Leads and WG Reps to discuss how they are going to move forward with Service User Involvement within the delivery plan.  

15.
National Groups Updates. 
· All Wales Substance Misuse Programme Partnership Board 
The next meeting will be held in November. An update will be provided after this meeting.   
· All Wales APB Chairs Group 

A brief update was given.
· National Implementation Board for Drug Poisoning Prevention

There seems to be an increase in DRD’s and therefore focus will need to increase.
· NEX National Procurement Group 

This was not discussed due to time restrictions.
· Regional Leads 

This was not discussed due to time restrictions.
16.
Update from Welsh Government 

· WG have published the Delivery Plan and is now moving into operation.  The current strategy is due to end in 2018 and therefore they are now looking at what needs to be done for next strategy; a company has been commissioned to undertake a contribution analysis and an overview of the process will be provided. 
· The Annual Statistical report of the treatment services across Wales should be available at the end of this month.

· The Night Time Economy Framework should be available within the next month. 

· Work has been done in refreshing the APB Guidance and this will be circulated shortly.

· The Out of Work service has been launched with WCADA leading and several regional events will be taking place.
17. 
Any Other Business

It was explained that due to the early circulation of the agenda it was not possible to get all of the papers in time and therefore they need to be discussed now. 
· The HB O.4% contribution set out in the APB Analysis 31 Aug 2016 paper was discussed and WG have requested that the APB agree the proposals and for this to be confirmed in a letter.  SM requested a couple of days to verify the figures and this was agreed.  
Action: SM to confirm with SA the figures from the APB Analysis 31 Aug 16 so that a letter can be submitted to WG agreeing the proposals. 

· The Budget Proposal to utilise under-spend and unallocated SMAF Funding was discussed and WG have requested proposals to be put forward. The following were discussed and a decision on which to fund was requested:
· The costs of producing a School Policy with the aim of promoting consistent substance misuse education - PET Group to introduce a Policy across the APB Regions in all Comprehensive Schools. (£1700 approx.) APB Agreed to support.
· A PET Group proposal to fund the Education Post deficit. (£2000) APB Agreed to support.
· NPS Strategy Promotion Survey as there are now additional costs associated with marketing (£1750). APB Agreed to support.
· NE Pharmacy to be added in Swansea (£18,000 or £8.5k if HB picks up the consumable costs). HB confirmed that they could not pick up the consumable costs due to budget constraints. APB Agreed to support a new pharmacy provision in Swansea until the end of March 2017 at a cost of £9.2k approx. APB Regional Team to investigate how this can be sustained beyond 2016/17
· CDAT Accommodation Costs. APB did not agree to support.
· Service Providers requested Translations costs which is an emerging issue that needs further investigations.  
Action: APB Regional Team to research the costs associated with this and report on their findings in due course.
· It was also agreed at the last APB Meeting to extend the Dental Service in NPT and this is likely to be continued and the 
Action: APB Regional Team will also investigate ways of funding this too.
18.  
Date of Next Meeting

13 December 2016, 10.00 – 12.00 A&B Conference Rooms, Neath Civic Centre 
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